Major R. G. Moore, QMC, Army Service Forces, Office of the Quartermaster General, 3635 R St. NW, Washington, D. C.

Dear Ray:

It was nice of you to write me as you did in your letter of June 20. It was most interesting to hear of your activities and to know that you are hoping for the time, along with the rest of us, when you can be back on the old job and we can fight the local war together. Please remember me kindly to Mrs. Moore.

Yes, I imagine that many of the lads whose names appear in the Jayhawk Robounds are very strange to you. What I endeavor to do is to pull up some names from different years of student life here on the hill. Dr. Paul Harrington, who is with the hospital unit in England getting ready to move over to France, wrote me that many of the K men he did not know. That is true of all these chaps, so I try to run my string of names wherever possible to include men of different college generations so that at least one or two names will be interesting. Paul Harrington, you remember, played in 1925, '26 and '27 on three championship teams. He was a Sig Alph and a great chap. He studied medicine, graduated from the Medical School at Rosedale and then was with Dr. Dixon in Kansas City as an orthopedist before he went in the service.

I remember your many kindnesses to me, and wish you well in this important work that you are doing. With kindest regards, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.